Phoenix Partnership

November 28, 2018

Via Electronic Mail il

Ms. Melanie Bachman,

Executive Director o

Connecticut Siting Council .
Ten Franklin Square
New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Municipal Tower

641 Maple Hill Rd Naugatuck, CT

Dear Attorney Bachman:

Tarpon Towers Il (“Tarpon”) is in receipt of a building permit to install a 180 foot
telecommunications tower on property owned by the Town of Naugatuck
(“Naugatuck”), located at 641 Maple Hill Road Naugatuck, CT. This tower will
house Naugatuck’s municipal equipment, specifically emergency services
antennas, at a height of 177 feet.

| bring this to your attention not only as notice of a municipal tower being erected
at this site, but also to reconcile a previous technical report filing that Tarpon
initially provided to Naugatuck for a site at a different address in this area.

Tarpon originally proposed a wireless telecommunication tower site on property
located at 815 Maple Hill Rd, Naugatuck. This particular project contemplated T-
Mobile as the anchor tenant. Tarpon submitted a technical report to Naugatuck
on March 28, 2018 for a wireless telecommunication site on this property.

Tarpon and its representatives met with Naugatuck officials for the technical
report meeting on April 16, 2018. During that meeting, Tarpon was asked if it
would consider using a parcel of property owned by Naugatuck, located at 641
Maple Hill Road. Siting the proposed telecommunications facility on this town
parcel provided significantly more benefit to Naugatuck than the initially identified
private property. After reviewing the Town parcel for suitability, feasibility and
technical viability, Tarpon entered into a contract with Naugatuck after the lease
was approved at a Town Board meeting on June 5, 2018.
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Tarpon discussed the new site location with T-Mobile and it has indicated the
Town of Naugatuck site would provide necessary coverage and T-Mobile intends
to file a tower sharing application with the CT Siting Council.

As of today’s date, Tarpon has completed the tower and site design and is
expecting the construction to begin imminently.

As always, please don’t hesitate to contact me with any questions.

Regards,

Z

Keith Coppins

cc.  Mayor Peter Hess, Town of Naugatuck (via electronic mail)
Brett Buggeln, Tarpon Towers Il (via electronic mail)
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